
 

 

 

 

Dear parents/carers, 

 
Thank you for the suggestions for improvement made in our 

survey last term.  The results are attached and comments 

included.  We have tried to address the areas where 

parents/carers or children have made suggestions and would 

like to tell you about them here. 

 

“I think the playground could be a bit improved” 

 
We do too!  We have plans in place to repair and refurbish the outside 

garden and play area.  This area was devastated by last year’s floods and 

has never been the same since.  We have submitted plans to our insurance 

company who have said they will repair it but are waiting for their 

response.  We will let you know more information when they contact us. 

 

“A school lunch menu that could be taken home would be good.” 

“Parents could be told what their child has for lunch” 

 
We have produced a summary table of the three week menu for you to 

keep at home and it is attached to this form.  We hope it is useful and 

will send out new ones every time the menu is changed. 

 

“I would like to know what my child has been up to through the 

day and their daily routine and regular feedback on her 

progress” 

 
Each class has a visual timetable up in their room that shows the children 

what they are doing that day and in what order.  We have plans up on the 

notice boards in each classroom to let parents know what the children are 

doing each week and will be sending out a daily routine sheet for each 

class soon.  Please ask individual class staff for specific information about 



your own child and you can look through their Learning Journal at any time 

for more information about their progress.  The Journals are in baskets 

in the classrooms and also have lots of photos for you to see your child 

busy in action at Nursery. 

 

“The gate time needs improvement as it’s not always open for 9 

a.m.” 
 

We have two new members of staff this term and Mrs. Andrews will be 

opening the gate each morning at 9 a.m. so hopefully it will be on time 

from now on.   

 

“What I dislike is the car park outside.  There isn’t enough 

space for cars and pedestrians.  It needs speed bumps as you 

access the car park.” 

 

“Just one thing, the car park needs improved, especially 

parents parking.  It should be staff only and stop the parents 

parking because there might be an accident.” 

 
We agree with you all that the car park needs improving.  The car park is 

not ours unfortunately so we can’t make any changes to it by ourselves.  

It is managed by the City Council.  We have written to the City Council 

Highways Department and have been told that they will be coming out 

soon to look at the difficulties in the car park area and will try to help us 

resolve some of these problems.  If you would like a contact name from 

the Highways Department to express your concerns personally, then 

please speak to Ms. Humble who will give you an email, phone number and 

address to write to.  Any help you can give us with trying to get the Car 

Park made safer would be most welcomed.  

 

Thank you again for all of your lovely feedback and comments 

about the ‘good things’ about Nursery and for your suggestions 

which we hope we have responded to above.  If you have any 

other ideas, please let us know them and we will see what can 

be done to improve the setting even further. 

 

Thank you. 


